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Bealings School

01473 622376                                                                             3rd January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

Unless you've been avoiding the news, you won't have failed to notice the chaos surrounding the new covid strain and its impact upon the January opening of schools. 

Regretfully, we are writing to let you know that Bealings School will be closed tomorrow.

From Tuesday the school will be moving to online learning and will be open to a small group of key worker and vulnerable children only. A further email will shortly be arriving regarding applications for key worker places. The school will contact the families of any vulnerable children directly tomorrow.

Monday will be used to prepare for this transition to online learning and for the accommodation of key worker/vulnerable children. Information about how to access our online learning will be sent out at this time.

As you will know these new strains of Covid are more virulent and transmissible than before, particularly in children. Evidence shows that primary school children are the second most contagious age-group in the country, second only to secondary age children. They are therefore more likely to fall ill with the strain and to spread the virus to relatives and others.

Because of overcrowded classrooms, inadequate ventilation, the inability to social distance, no PPE and as yet no universal testing of pupils or staff (in primary schools), SAGE and the teaching unions are clear that the opening of schools would lead to rapid increases in coronavirus illness and therefore are not safe.

Despite ongoing requests for the SAGE advice to be recognised, it has not been, and so the National Education Union (NEU) and others, yesterday wrote to all members referring them to Section 44 of the Employment Rights Act of 1996, which clearly states everyone's legal right not to have to work in an unsafe environment. All of our teachers have exercised this right to be safe.

Many local authorities around the country are now instructing and supporting primary schools to move online in order to reduce the rapid spread of this new viral strain. 

We are sorry that a last-minute decision has been forced on us. We have spent the entire break planning and replanning, and at the 11th hour have been put in this position. 

As before we hope that we can rely on your support as we continue to work on-line and with key worker children to the best of our ability, for the benefit of all. 

We look forward to reopening Bealings as soon as it becomes safer to do so.

With our best wishes and hopes for a better 2021,

Duncan, Kelly and all the Bealings Team
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